LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



21st August, 2006


Briefing commenced:
9.00 a.m.

"
ended:
9.30 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)



Councillor Lancaster - Deputy Leader of the Council



Mike Bleese - Head of Human Resources



John Fox - Web Development Manager



Stuart Kitchen - Assistant Director (Economic Development)



Susan Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications
 

Richard Wynne - Director of Property and Development

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of the Briefing held on 14th August, 2006
	Agreed. 



	2.
	Salford Construction Partnership (SCP) - Progress Report
	Stuart Kitchen submitted a report (a) outlining the achievements of the SCP since its establishment in December, 2002, in assisting construction companies with recruitment and training and brokering construction opportunities for local residents, (b) detailing the training programmes implemented and listing the partners associated with construction training and employment with whom links had been established, (c) detailing the activities planned for the future including establishing a dedicated Construction Team and delivering further basic construction training courses and (d) listing issues which needed to be addressed in the future.

AGREED:
THAT the report be submitted to the Strategy and Regeneration Overview Scrutiny Committee.

 

	3.
	Impact of Regeneration Programmes upon the Business Community
	Stuart Kitchen submitted a report (a) indicating that it was possible that businesses in regeneration areas might feel that their opinions were not taken into account when regeneration programmes were developed or that insufficient support was provided once such programmes commenced and (b) outlining a range of actions which might be taken to gather evidence as to the extent, if any, of adverse impact of regeneration activities upon businesses in the vicinity.

It was reported that limited resources and the absence of an AGMA representative on Chamberlink limited the ability to determine why businesses chose to leave Salford.

AGREED:
(1) THAT a further report be submitted to the Lead Member briefing on 25th September, 2006, on how to develop business support so as to ensure that support is taken up by local firms and to co-ordinate activities within the business community and the local authority.



(2) THAT, following consideration at the briefing, the report be submitted to the Cabinet for formal incorporation into Council strategy.



	4.
	Future of Duchy House 
	Richard Wynne submitted a report outlining options for the future of Duchy House.  Arising from the report Members discussed options for securing premises for the Community Radio Project (CRP):

· Duchy House was too large for use by CRP alone and the inclusion of the Cathedral Project would make the use of the premises feasible but might generate objections from the community.  The potential security cost of using the premises for this purpose could be so substantial as to make the proposal unrealistic.

· Bexley Square would not be a suitable alternative premises as it did not meet Disability Discrimination Act requirements.  The suitability of the former Eccles Town Hall and of the Swinton Library / Lancastrian Hall were to be assessed.

· Efforts to secure alternative premises for the Cathedral Project - for example at the Salvation Army in the vicinity of Chapel Street - had been unsuccessful.

· The Leader wished to be sure that both projects were self-sustaining in the long-term and would not require financial support from the Council.

AGREED:
THAT Mr. Wynne determine, within the next 48 hours, if the Lancastrian Hall could be used by CRP and, in the light of this decision and factors such as security costs, the future use of Duchy House by CRP or the Cathedral Project be determined.



	5.
	Buile Hill Mansion
	The Leader of the Council agreed that, in the absence of the Lead Member for Planning, Councillor Lancaster be authorised to sign any record of decision relating to the Buile Hill Mansion.



	6.
	Pendleton Area Action Plan
	AGREED:
THAT the Pendleton Area Action Plan be included in the agenda for the Lead Member briefing on 4th September, 2006.

 

	7.
	Marketing Update
	AGREED:
(1) THAT the Leader of the Council, together with the Lead Member for Children’s Services, brief the media on the launch of the Building Schools for the Future Consultation.


(2) THAT no response be made to the correspondence in the Advertiser as to whether Swinton is in Salford.


(3) THAT the Head of Human Resources be the contact officer for providing details of positive actions taken to deal with juvenile nuisance in the Boothstown area.


(4) THAT it be noted that a privately owned refuse lorry had been stolen and crashed at Peel Green roundabout thereby causing traffic congestion.



 

	8.
	Trade Mission to Chengdu/ Jinniu
	Members confirmed the decision taken at the briefing on 7th August, 2006, that the Leader, the Deputy Leader, the Chief Executive and one other officer should join the Trade Mission to Chengdu/ Jinniu and that the involvement should be seen as a long-term investment.  The possibility was raised of a representative from the University of Salford being involved in the mission.



	9.
	Pay and Grading Update
	This matter was considered by the Leader, the Deputy Leader and the Head of Human Resources with no other officers present.
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